TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 1, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  None

Audience:  6

THE INTENT OF THIS SPECIAL MEETING IS FOR THE BOARD TO WORK AND ACT ON ITEMS 2A AND 2B ONLY.  OTHER ISSUES, WHICH WOULD NORMALLY COME BEFORE A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD, WILL ONLY BE ACTED UPON IF THE FULL BOARD IS PRESENT, AND THERE IS A NEED FOR URGENCY.

1. Meeting convened at 6:00 PM.  There was no citizen commentary.

2. Items for Discussion and Possible Board Action:

A. Personnel Administration Policy (dated 11-4-2011).  Brief review of this version.  Changes will be finalized and will be ready for approval at the regular meeting December 15, 2011.

B. Interview with Fire Chief Candidate Jeremy Ball.  Introduction of Jeremy was followed by a brief overview of his qualifications, experience, training, etc. relevant to the job.  He spoke of his vision for the fire department, the upgrades needed, the training, etc.  There was discussion of Milton Township’s fire department and it’s similarities to Torch Lake, and the possibility of combining or merging those services.  The concept is interesting and the Board gave approval for Parker to sit down with Lon Bargy, Jeremy, the trustees, etc and begin a discussion about this. Jeremy is currently a 911 dispatcher for Antrim County as well as Chief for Milton Township FD.  Under those circumstances, taking on the roll of chief for Torch Lake Township may be a little too much to handle at this time.  No formal action was taken by the Board.
3. Board Commentary:  Martel had concerns about the ZBA and the absence of the Chair and Secretary for the winter months.  If an interpretation is needed how will it be handled?  Parker was asked to consult with the attorney about who can request an interpretation.  Tomlinson asked if the Township Policies could be posted on our Website.  Regarding the 3rd Street stairs project, he has revised the drawing and would like to see other bids submitted.  He attended a workshop on Medical Marijuana, which was very informative.  Windiate had discussion on the need to change payroll date procedures and asked for Board input on the subject.  One option was to have pay on the 1st and 15th of the month but no decision was made at this time.

4. There was no Citizen Commentary.

5. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.  

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting, which will be December 15, 2011.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk  
